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State of Washington
Department of Fish and Wildlife
Winthrop Field Office:   350 Bear Creek Rd, Winthrop WA, 98862

September 28, 2010

Subject:  Questions from the Salmon Recovery Funding Review Panel on 2010 McLoughlin Falls Project

Thank you for the chance to answer the questions posed by the panel in yesterday’s phone and internet conference.  Here I offer some clarification to questions posed.

1. What is the project priority?  Is the project now focused on only one property?
The Henry Wilson Property is the primary target for this SRF grant, with the requested funds to be added to the grant approved last year.  At the time of the original proposal, it was unclear if this landowner would be ready to move forward with a possible acquisition.  Discussions with project partners (i.e. WDFW through USFWS Sec. 6 and WWRP grants, and the Colville Confederated Tribes) generated this priority, and we failed to reflect these discussions in the materials reviewed by the committee.  The overall project still has multiple landowners to work with (i.e. Pariseau and Voelker), with additional funding requests ongoing.  If the deal with Mr. Wilson does not come to pass, we would like to be able to use the funding on the other priority parcels that provide the same benefits as the Wilson property.

2. Where is the Landowner Form?  Mr. Wilson is a willing seller.   The landowner willingness form is now available in the documentation.  

3. Habitat and Floodplain Function:  The downstream portion of the Wilson property has a large grassy field bisected on the eastern side by a railroad grade.  I estimate from aerial photos that there are about 25 acres of floodplain east of this railroad grade.   This grade potentially could affect flood flows across the property.  An aerial photo from the 1972 flood shows water across this area, and behind the railroad grade (see attached NMI ppt).  This demonstrates that this railroad has limited effect on significant flood flows.  Future restoration work could involve adding flow passage under this railroad line.  

4. Budget:  The request to SRF board for $400,000 this round would be added to the $100,000 granted from SRF in 2009, and matched with up to $600,000 from other sources available through WDFW (WWRP 2008 and USFWS Section 6 grants) and the Colville Confederated Tribes (BPA funds), for a total budge of $1.1 million.  

Thank you for your consideration.  Please feel free to contact me with any additional questions.

Sincerely,


Kenneth R. Bevis, WDFW Upper Columbia Watershed Steward 
(509) 961-6637
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